
 

  

 
    

 

 

  

 

 
 
To Polish Archery Federation 

President 
By email 

 
 
Lausanne, 15 October 2018  

 
 

 
 
Dear President,  

 
Following the passing of the deadline of the 10th October and no information that was 

received following the letters of World Archery of the 28th September to which we had 
no answer within the deadline of the 10th October and 31st August which you refused 
to answer, the Executive  Board took a unanimous decision by postal vote to 

implement the decision of the Board of Justice and to suspend the Polish Archery 
Federation until the World Archery Congress unless the following matters will be 

resolved: 
 

- A strict adherence to the roadmap the Polish Archery Federation approved and 

submitted to World Archery in your letter of the 14th August but with new to be 
defined deadlines for the regional assemblies as well as the national assembly 

and proof that it is being implemented by the Polish Archery Federation that 
can be verified by Price Waterhouse Coopers which we will appoint as our 
independent observer.  Any costs related to this for World Archery will be 

invoiced to the Polish Archery Federation.  
 

- A submission of the information requested in World Archery’s letter of the 31st 
August which is the only way we can verify that the elections can be done in a 
fair and transparent manner and following general principles of good 

governance which are a requirement to stay as member of World Archery. This 
information has to be supplied to our Price Waterhouse Coopers observer in 

Polish and as soon as possible. 
 

During the suspension Polish Archers can participate in international competitions that 
do not require a national team registration such as the Indoor World Series.   
 

However any other entries for the World Archery Europe or World Archery Events will 
only be accepted when submitted through the Ministry of Sport and the access in 

WAORS will be deactivated as of today.   
 



 

  

 
    

 

 

  

 

Furthermore, no accreditation will be given to officers of the Polish Archery Federation 
in such events. Any other matters will be decided by the Executive Board on a case by 
case basis until the suspension is lifted. 

 
The entire Executive board is very sad that a founding nation must be suspended and 

we urge you to resolve this matter as soon as possible.  Any other decisions taken by 
the Polish Archery Federation are for us considered null and void. 
 

We remain at your disposal, should you need any further information. 
 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Prof. Dr. Ugur ERDENER, President World Archery 
 
 

cc: Mr Witold BANKA, Minister of Sport & Tourism; Polish NOC; World Archery 
Executive Board 

 
 


